Curriemuirend Park Feasibility Study meeting
Juniper Green Community Council and Wester Hailes Community Council
11 February 2014
The completed Curriemuirend Park Feasibility Study was presented to Juniper Green Community Council and Wester Hailes Community Council.

The following questions were asked and the answers provided were based on the current proposed scheme – as shown in the feasibility study.
Questions

Viewfield Road resident – How will extra cars on the site be accommodated? The parking on the site will meet Council Parking standards so there will be adequate parking for residents. Parking has been tested for 180 units and there is more parking than the current minimum requirements.
Councillor Bill Henderson – Can you confirm that it is not economically viable to build the scheme?  It is not economically viable to build the current proposed scheme at this time.

Juniper Green resident – Will the development of the site be stopped, shelved or put on the backburner?  Planning Committee decided to put the site into the PLDP for housing and allotments.  Planning Committee will decide in May whether the site will be included in the modified Local Development Plan. Councillor Bill Henderson intervened and reiterated that a decision would be made in May at Planning Committee.  He also advised that some areas of open space may have to be sacrificed in order to save valuable areas of greenbelt.
Juniper Green resident – Has the site been offered to developers? The Council has not contacted developers, if Planning Committee decides that the site should stay in then interest will either come forward from developers or it will not.
Currie resident – Did the scheme fail the financial criteria by a large or small amount? The Council cannot comment on financially sensitive information.  Would a developer have access to this information?  No, a developer would have access to the non commercial aspects of the feasibility study.

Rick Morley Wester Hailes Community Council – Has the Council done a wildlife study on this site. Do they know it is part of a wildlife corridor, the moths and butterflies present, the biodiversity and that it is a stopping off point for birds?  If the site is to be developed a full wildlife/habitat survey would have to be carried out.  The bio-diversity advantages of the SUDS scheme with swales and wetlands will be of benefit to wildlife on the site.  The proposed plan also keeps substantial amounts of woodland
Cliff Beevers JGCC – Is this a good enough reason to pull this out of the PLDP?  The community agreed that it was.

Viewfield Rd resident – Will there be a restriction on the number of houses on the site? The available space for parking provision to meet the parking standards restricts the number of homes.

Baberton resident – If the development goes ahead what will be the timescales?  This could be up to 4 years from inception, or stretch to 6 years; it is dependent on housing market conditions.
Viewfield Road resident – Was the loss of open space taken into account?  Yes, a compensatory upgrade of the green space at Clovenstone Drive has been included in the PLDP.
Alaistair Paisley retired Councillor – Are there any suitable brownfield sites in the area that could be used instead?  North Sighthill has planning permission in principle and Harvester’s Way is about to start on site. There are no other brownfield sites close by.

Bill Henderson – As the feasibility study findings show that it is not financially viable to develop the site at this time is this effective land supply?  This will be decided at Planning Committee in May.

Cliff Beevers JGCC – Will what is said today be put forward to Planning?  Yes, to the Local Development Plan Steering Group in the first instance.
Viewfield Road resident – How close is the site to being a viable economic proposition?  Can we have this information from an FOI? We cannot give out that information.  Will further studies on the viability of the site take place and can we see them?  The Council will not be undertaking further studies on the site; however as part of the planning process these will have to be carried out.

Have you carried out detailed studies? All of the detailed impact studies mentioned e.g. traffic, drainage, habitat, etc are out with the scope of the feasibility study and in some cases are very expensive. These would have to be carried out prior to development.
Viewfield Road resident – Are there any plans to include a retail unit in the area?  The retail unit was not included in the PLDP and therefore was not included in the feasibility study.
JGCC – Is it possible for the allotment provision to be brought forward?  No, nothing can happen on the site until the LDP process has been completed.

Viewfield Road resident – Did the financial feasibility include the cost of possible extra school provision? This was not included in the feasibility study due to the collective effect of the PLDP on school provision in the area.  There may have to be a developer contribution to Education.
Baberton Resident – Have you taken into account the impact on the local schools and what walking to school routes have been identified?  The revised Local Development Plan will be accompanied by a revised Education Appraisal, and a revised Action Programme.  The Education Appraisal will assess the impact of new housing allocations in the Local Development Plan, taking into account the cumulative impacts of several allocations in the same area.  If school extensions or new schools are needed, this will inform the Action Programme.  In turn, this will inform the determination of relevant planning applications, and the requirements for financial contributions towards the cost of new school infrastructure.

The route to Juniper Green Primary School (the catchment school for the site) would be:  from Curriemuirend Park the students would walk to the north east corner of the site to Wester Hailes Road, along Viewfield Road or Lanark Road, along Foulis Crescent, Woodhall Terrace to Juniper Green Primary School. This would be the safest route to school.
Juniper Green resident – There have been 586 objections, what impact does the number of objections have on the Council’s thinking? Bill Henderson answered: Objections are looked at in terms of the population in the area; there are no set figures which would prevent a development from going ahead.
Juniper Green resident – Do the objections remain valid and up to date if this site remains in the LDP? Councillor Henderson answered: If the LDP is revised then yes, if it is a new LDP then no.
Juniper Green resident - Are there going to be pedestrian crossings on Wester Hailes Road? Two crossings are proposed on Wester Hailes Road, one that will go to Clovenstone open space and the other near the entrance to the site.
Viewfield Road resident – How many parks are in the Proposed Local Development Plan? The only other park that we know of is Moredunvale, however this can be checked.

Viewfield Road resident – By reducing the road to a single lane this will affect the emergency services vehicles as they won’t be able to get through the traffic.

John Aitchison Wester Hailes Community Council – Wester Hailes Road is a major artery in the city it cannot be fragmented by pedestrian crossings as this will affect traffic flow.  Full traffic impact assessments would be required to determine the effect of all aspects of the road proposals.
